Town of Mecan Regular Meeting May 8th, 2024, Town Meeting, 1561 Evergreen Montello Wi 53949 at 6:00
p.m.

Present: Michael Raddatz, Caroline Gemoll. Valorie Schable, and Tom Breiling. Absent: Nicole Carneal-Frazer

The regular meeting minutes from April 16th, 2024, were read by Caroline Gemoll. Motion to approve minutes
by with corrected financial amounts Deposits 10834.09, checkbook balance $136131.79. Mike Raddatz and
2" by Tom Breiling Passed.

The financial report was given by Valorie Schable, a motion to put the financial report on record by Tom
Breiling, 2" by Mike Raddatz. Disbursements $25923.96 Deposits 45682.58 and checkbook balance
155,551,41.

Valorie confirmed that Gary Wagner will mow the Town Hall lawn.

Roads: Mike stated that there will be an additional cost of brushing of $2000 that will be included in the
brushing. That will complete all the areas that were requested originally for 15000 is now 17000.

19t Ave to town hall overlay —is first on the list, then 19t Ct (Fern Ave to C), Replace box culvert. Fern Dr
(County C to East County Line) will do an overlay, only if there are enough funds later in the year. Caroline
asked about a culvert on Golf Ridge Road that the new homeowner put in. The contractor stated that the
county put in a culvert. Mike stated that the county did not put in the culvert for the Town, that the contractor
did. Mike will look at the properties.

Fire Protection — Nicole attended the meeting and emailed all board members a copy of the minutes. They are
currently looking at property for a new fire station building and want a signed and binding contract from all
townships, as this may take 5-10 yrs. and they do not want townships to be able to back out.

Act 12 — Caroline said she received the form from EMS from Marquette County and was still waiting for
Princeton fire department. There is an online seminar on May 20" on what information the Department of
Revenue will be requiring to be completed by June 1, which Caroline will attend.

Lake District: Maddie did not attend the meeting.

Building permits — We did not receive any from the County. Caroline stated she received 5 new permits of
which two are new homes.

Correspondence - Caroline received meeting notice for Adams Columbia Electric about the upcoming annual
meeting. Vouchers — Checks 5487-5490, 5493-5495, 5491 and 5492 voided. Tom Breiling made a motion to
approve the non-voided vouchers with Mike Raddatz seconding Next Meeting will be Wednesday June 12, at
6:00 pm. Meeting adjourned at 6:35



